
Entertainment 
Committee · · 

By Sue Oliver 

The 1986 Entertainment Committee 
Annual Report begins with our request 
early in the year to the Outrigger 
Board of Directors to allow the Enter­
tainment Commitee to plan and publi­
cize events up to May of the following 
year due to the print dead line of 2 
months imposed by the publication of 
our newsletter. This enables the in­
coming director and committee to 
complete these events with the help of 
the Club Manager while planning pub­
licity for future events. 

Fashion shows were held throughout 
1986 usually on a Friday at lunchtime. 
These were very successful as were 
the informal modeling tried later in 
the year. The Board approved informal 
modeling at lunch once a month at the 
Club Manager's discretion. 

There are two events planned to 
overlap into the forthcoming year -
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Now' Sign Up . 

Winners' Camp 
Kick into Summer w ith an 
exciting adventure into the 
world of knowing w ho you are 
and w hat you can do to achieve 
your fullest potential!! 

• Time Management • Visualization 
• Goal Setting • Teamwork 
• Connict/Resolution • Leadership 
• Speed Reading • Mind Mapping 

A 6-day residential camp for 
teens (13-17) that gets results 
and is fun! June 15 to 20. 

Tuition: $495 (all inclusive) 
Limited Enrollment 
Call today for Brochure: 

735-5660 
(Parents : Camp includes a (ull-day 
Parent Integration Program.) 

6 Hawaii Study Tours 
735-5660, or visit our orrice at Kilohana 
Square, 1016 Kapahulu Ave nue ..... 
Mnki11s 11 tlifferciiC<' ;, yowrg /iCOI'Ic's lives. i .~ .. ; 

An evening honoring the Winged " 0 " 
members/nominees on Monday, March 
23rd, which we hope will become the 
largest annual looked for event at the 
Club and the often requested Mexican 
night which will be on Saturday, 
April 25th. 

We have worked closely with the 
Public Relations Committee this year 
which proved to be a good idea. 
Therefore, we suggest one person be a 
member of both Entertainment and 
Public Relations Committees so they 
can continue to share meeting minutes 
and input from each other. @l 

Outrigger 
Duke Kahanamoku 
Foundation 

On February Tl, 1986 the Duke Ka­
hanamoku Foundation was merged 
into the Outrigger Foundation and the 
name was changed to the Outrigger 
Duke Kahanamoku Foundation . With 
the $55,076 acquired from the Duke 
Kahanamoku Foundation and the 
$44,258 generated through contribu­
tions and fund raisers, the Foundation 
fund balance almost doubled from 
$108,741 at January I, 1986 to $208,075 
at December 31, 1986. 

The major sources of income were 
as follows: 

The 1986 Action Auction 
Contributions 
Investment Income 
Macfarlane T-Shirt Sales 
Year End Fund Raiser. 

$25,655 
14,292 
3,204 
2,068 
3,822 

$49,04 1 

lt should be noted that the year end 
fund raiser generated an additional 
$13,000 in contributions which were 
received in 1987. 

It cost $3,182 to operate the founda­
tion during the year. 

The disbursements to qualified ath­
letes were restricted during 1986 as 
the Foundation attempted to build up 
the fund balance. The foundation con­
tinued the scholarship program of the 
Duke Kahanamoku Foundation and 
granted Keone Smith a $1,000 scholar­
ship. The foundation also granted 
Debbie Wayman $500 to assist her in 
attending the U.S. Lifesaving Associa­
tion Championship in Texas and $100 
to Michael Cho to assist him in an air 
gun competition for the handicapped. @.> 

Public Relations 
·committee 

By Arden Moore 

As the Commitee that prepares the 
Outrigger magazine, our main achieve­
ments are already visible to you. We 
hope you agree with us that the quali­
ty and professionalism of our maga­
zine continues to grow with each 
issue. On that, you may judge us. 
However, for those that prefer statis­
tics and numbers, may we report to 
you that all our annual goals have 
been met. 

We hired a new printer after much 
examination of our budget and are 
now able to produce more issues at a 
reduced cost over that of the past 
several years. We have also changed 
our mailing service in a major drive 
to have you receive your magazines by 
the 1st of the month. We printed 
eleven 20 page issues and one 32 page 
issue and 3 full color covers. 

We have made a concerted effort to 
have the magazine reflect a balance 
between athletics and social events; to 
increase our use of photographs of 
these events and to continually proof 
the spelling of our members names. 

We have adopted the use of a signa­
ture logo to end all our articles, and 
have begun a policy of doing one set 
of mounted color photographs, thereby 
creating an inventory for future use. 

Another of our endeavors is the 
"display case" in the lobby area. We 
have had 11 different windows dis­
played and again invite any of you 
who would like to assist wi th these 
displays to submit your names. 

The Marathon Aid Station was again 
one of the very best of the whole 
course. There were some 150 mem­
bers of all categories offering Cline 
Mann, the coordinator, their as­
sistance. @> 

In Memoriam 
Martha D. Kennedy 
Deceased: February 16, 1987 
Regular Member: 18 years. 
Clayton Reeser 
Deceased: February 14, 1987 
Regular Member: 8 years. 
Gerald Laule 
Deceased: January 22, 1987 
Nonresident Member: 21 years. 


